
 

 

     

 

Principal: Ms Lorraine Kennedy  
 

Website:  www.elthamps.vic.edu.au  

 

Email: eltham.ps@edumail.vic.gov.au  
 

Dalton Street, Eltham 3095      Phone: (03) 9439 9374     OSHC: (03) 9431 2143  

Principalôs Message: 

 

Whole School Assembly  

Mondays at 2:40pm  

 

Calendar Dates:  

Newsletter Date:   

Thurs 3 Sept     
2nd Hand Uniform Shop - Residence 
   3:40pm to 4:00pm  
 
Fri 4 Sept   
Foundation Excursion - Melbourne  
Museum 
 
Grade 6 ñAustralia As A Nationò Expo  
   9:00am  
 

Mosaic Workshop for Parents - Art Room 
2nd Session:  2:30pm to 3:30pm  
 
Mon 7 Sept  
Parent Information Session with Deb  
Hennessy - Take Home Book Procedure 
   Time TBA  
 
Fri 11 Sept  
2nd Hand Uniform Shop - Residence  
   9:15am to 9:45am  
 
Mosaic Workshop for Parents - Art Room 
3rd Session:  2:30pm to 3:30pm  
 
Sun 13 Sept  
Weeding Working Bee - BBQ afterwards 
   9:00am to 12:00pm  
 
Mon 14 Sept  

Parent Helperôs Course & OHS Induction 
- in the Residence 9:15am to 10:00am  
 
Wed 16 Sept  
Footy Day 
 
Fri 18 Sept  
END OF TERM 3  2:30PM FINISH  
 
Mon 5 Oct  
START OF TERM 4 
 
Tues 6 Oct  
Division Athletics 

 
Wed 14 Oct  
Regional Athletics 

3 September 2015  

Dear Parents/Guardians, 
 

Assistant Principal Position  
The AP panel spent all of Friday interviewing short listed candidates for our Assistant 
Principal position. We had a large number of high quality applications, which was 
pleasing.  After careful consideration the panel have recommended Adam Dunemann 
for the position of Assistant Principal. Adam comes to us with experience and a strong 
skill set in evidenced based practice and developing Professional Learning Teams.  
We welcome Adam to our school community and look forward to his appointment at 
the start of Term 4.  
 
Weeding Working Bee  
We are holding a óWeeding Working Beeô Sunday 13 th  September from 9:00am 
to 12:00pm . The aim of the working bee will be to weed the grounds and to spread 
mulch in preparation for a systematic, sustainable garden maintenance program. My 
intention is to ask interested parents to form an Environment, Grounds Group who 
would support us in developing and maintaining our beautiful grounds once we have 
completed the initial óbig weedô. For the Sunday 13th Working Bee please bring your 
own óweeding toolsô, family, friends and neighbours! We will have a sausage and bread 
BBQ to celebrate our fine work!  
 
Take Home Books  

Deb Hennessey is holding a parent information session to explain our revised Take 
Home Books process Monday 7 th  September from 9:30am . Please come along to 
the session and stay for as long as you can to assist Deb with levelling and sorting our 
Take Home Books.  Please note there will be NO TAKE HOME READERS sent home for 
the week of September 7th through to Friday 11 th September to allow for the books to 
be levelled and sorted.  
 
Student Gardening Group  
Wanted! Parent volunteers for our Student Gardening Group Fridays from 11.00-11.30. 
This week we will start to dig and plant seeds in the 3 garden beds outside the 
portables.  
 
Eltham Mayor Principal for a Day  
The Mayor of Eltham, Helen Coleman, will be Principal for the day at Eltham Primary 
Tuesday 8th September. Helen is looking forward to her day in our school.  
 
Building Resilience Survey Permission  
A reminder for parents of students in Grades 3-6 to sign and return permission notes 
for students to participate in the online survey. Once the survey results have been 
collated and analysed by Resilient Youth Australia Limited Eltham Primary staff will 
attend two workshops with leading Child Psychologist Andrew Fuller to develop 
strategies that will meet the needs of our students.  
 
Ms Sarah Carpenterôs Replacement - 2C 
We would like to welcome Leah Morris to the Eltham Primary School community.  She 
will be replacing Sarah Carpenter in 2C for the rest of this term.  
 

A reminder our Newsletter will be fortnightly next term starting week one then every 
alternate week.  
 
Kindest Regards, 
 
Lorraine Kennedy 
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Level News:  

WHATôS BEEN HAPPENING IN GRADE 6 

This term the Grade 6 students have been busy learning all about Australia as a Nation. We have been looking into our 

history in class and for homework have had several small pieces of work to complete. These homework tasks, along 
with some amazing structures created at school, will be shown in our expo on Friday 4th September. The Grade 6s 

would love it if you could come down and visit us between 9:15 -10:45 this Friday so we can show you all our awesome 
stuff!  

 

Thank you 
Grade 6 Team 
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Level News:  

GRADE 6 CAMP - PHILLIP ISLAND 
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